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1995 Indiana Lake Management Conference
fo be Held in Warsaw

In 1995, the Indiana Lake Management Conference will return to its
roots. The inaugural lake management conference was held seven
years ago in Warsaw. At that first conference, 160 people came out to
the Center Lake Pavilion to spend a day talking about Indiana lakes.
The 7th Annual Indiana Lake Management Conference will be held April
7-8, 1995 at the Warsaw Holiday Inn. '

The conference, an annual event sponsored by the Indiana
Department of Environmental Management, is the only meeting in the
state where citizens, lake management professionals, government
officials, and university researchers come together to discuss
management of Indiana’s lakes.  Mark your calendar!

Clean Lakes Program to be Featured
on Basketball Half-time Report

The Indiana Clean Lakes Program (CLP) will be one of two water
quality initiatives featured on the half-time report for the first televised
Indiana University basketball game of the season on November 11. CLP
staff were filmed while sampling on Lake Tippecanoe this past summer.
The other story will highlight zebra mussel research ongoing at Lake
Wawasee.

_ Starve Hollow Lake Watershed Project

Starve Hollow Lake, a 145-acre lake located in Jackson County, has
lost more than 20 acres of open water and wetlands since its
construction in 1939. This is due to sediments entering the lake from
the extensive agricultural fields within the watershed. The Jackson
County Soil and Water Conservation District (SWCD) received a Section
319 nonpoint source grant early in 1993 from the Indiana Department
of Environmental Management (IDEM) to help prevent soil and
pollutants from entering the water. The funds were granted to the
IDEM specifically for this project by the U.S. Environmental Protection
Agency. ] :

More than 70% of the soils in the watershed are highly erodible.
The Section 319 funds of $95,000 is supporting a cost-share program to
help farmers install best management practices (BMPs) to control soil
erosion in the watershed. Some of the BMPs being installed include
vegetative filter strips, grassed waterways, grade stabilization
structures, and water and sediment control basins.

In addition, area landowners have been informed about no-till drills
available through the District. As of this fall, 200 acres had been
seeded in 1994 with the no-till drills. Video and slides have also been
taken to document the installation practices, and signs have been
posted identifying the project area and listing the primary sponsor and
the participating agencies.
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